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State

State Budget
The first set of revised Indian Gaming compacts and allocation of the revenues from those compacts to transportation have been amended into AB 687.  The revenues will be generated by a $1.5 billion bond to be paid by future gaming revenues.  Of the $1.5 billion, $1.214 will be allocated to transportation.  Additionally, the Governor’s office indicated that they are attempting to negotiate compacts with additional tribes and intend to dedicate the revenue from those compacts to repay additional transportation loans.
The funds allocated to transportation will generally follow the recommendation of the Legislature to begin repaying transportation loans in the following order:
· $457 million to the State Highway Account for project expenditures.  
· $290 million to the Traffic Congestion Relief Program for projects.
· $384 million equally allocated to the Public Transportation Account for project expenditures, and, for advance payment of street and road projects due to be repaid in the 2008-09 fiscal year.
· Additional revenues will be allocated to the State Transit Assistance account for repayment of loans due in the 2008-09 fiscal year.
· Advanced repayment of the suspension of Proposition 42 in the 2003-04 and 2004-05 fiscal years.
These allocations represent a significant turnaround for transportation funding. Previously the Legislature had recommended that an additional $383 million be made available for transportation. Indications have been given that approximately $200 million of this revenue will be retained in the General Fund for distribution to non-transportation related programs and projects.  These programs and projects have yet to be finalized.
Staff are currently analyzing this proposal in more detail and will be working with the California Transportation Commission to determine the exact methodology for allocating these funds.  As indicated in the June 25, 2004 Legislative Brief, staff have authorized MTA’s representatives in Sacramento to work with the Administration and Legislature in support of this measure.
If you have questions concerning the State Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

